October OPR PAC MEETING Minutes

Wednesday, October 20, 2010                                                       
Start time 7:05pm

Review of September PAC minutes.  Motion to cacept.  Minutes were accepted.
Principal Comments 
· MCAS Update - The numbers are similar to those in previous years with some improvements.  All the elementary schools in the district are similar in nature to each other.  OPR is well above the state average.  OPR's goal is to reach proficient and advanced/proficient plus for 80%+ of students.  No Child Left Behind expects 100% at proficient and above by 2014.  Whether or not that is attainable remains to be seen,

· 3rd grade ELA - 76% in proficient and above proficient. 3rd grade Math - 80% in proficient and above proficient.

· 4th grade ELA - 76% in proficient and advanced in ELA. There is always a slight dip both in Walpole and in the state possibly due to the long composition being taken for the first time and open response questions that require a bit more writing which can be a challenge. 4th grade Math - 68% in proficient and advanced. Math has been a challenge in Walpole. The staff continues to look at curriculum and when we are teaching things and mapping it out better.

· 5th grade ELA - 75% in proficient and advanced. 5th grade Math - 77% in proficient and advanced which was a nice increase. 5th grade Science and Technology - 74% in proficient and advanced.

· The numbers of advanced, proficient and needs improvement has been pretty steady through the last five years. Some after school classes will be held for the kids that fell into the needs improvement and warning categories.

· Halloween Parade and Celebrations - The OPR Halloween Parade will be on Friday, October 29th at 8:45am. Kids will come in costume, march around outside school or inside the gym if bad weather. There is also an early dismissal that day at 11:45am.

· Update on after school programs - All of the programs are going extremely well! Karate has finished - 67 students participated. A couple of after school programs are going on every day. There are 53 kids in the Running Club with Mrs. Green, Mrs. O'Toole and Ms. Yee. Some kids ran 2 miles for the first time! Homework Club will be starting soon. A nominal fee will be charged. Information will be going out next week.

· Walk to School Day - There was a tremendous turn out once again. We had great weather! Kindergarteners and 1st graders had a nice walk with a fire truck. The 2nd-5th graders had a nice walk around Meadow Ridge. Walk to School Day led nicely into Mrs. Green's physical activity logs.

·  Math Corp Update - A lot of parents have expressed interest in helping out. There will be two trainings which will take place after conferences.
· An OPR parent has donated a set of 2 tickets to a Celtics game and 3 tickets to a Bruins game (food and refreshment included!) to be raffled off - $5/chance, $25 for 6 chances. Proceeds will go to purchase FM Systems (approximately $750 each). FM systems are speakers in the classroom - the teacher wears an amplifier and his/her voice is amplified in the classroom. They provide a hug advantage for all of the kids - not just the hearing challenged. The goal is to get these systems in all of the classrooms. They are not just for the teachers - the students can use them when doing presentations as well. Tricia Jackson will design a flyer.

Teacher's Comments from Mrs. Hayes, 1st grade teacher

· Thank you to the PAC for the Cultural Arts program. Kindergarten and 1st grade had a great Pumpernickel Puppets presentation. 3rd, 4th, and 5th grades had two time Olympian, Molly Sullivan Sliney (http://www.sliney.com) come to speak about overcoming learning disabilities and bullying.

Old/Current Business

· Open House Mum Sale - All mums were sold!

· Scholastic Book Fair - Volunteers are needed Monday and Tuesday, October 25th and 26th from 8:30-10:00am and Friday, October 29th. Please contact Fran Wilber (fran.kelly1@verizon.net) if you are available. The money from the Book Fair goes to buy books for the school. Mrs. Zozula and Mrs. Segal, OPR Reading specialists, have put together a request billboard for the teachers to request books that are for sale at the Book Fair to be used in the classroom libraries.
· Holiday Books - This program allows parents to donate money to purchase books for the library in the teachers' name. Last year $3,000 was raised. Volunteers are needed to help work with Mr. Fortin to send out information and coordinate making book plates with the kids in the Media Center (takes about 90 minutes). If interested, please contact Fran Wilber (fran.kelly1@verizon.net).

· Bake Sale - A flyer will be going out in backpacks. Bakers are needed! The Bake Sale is held during Parent Teacher Conferences. If you are interested in volunteering please contact Karen Anastasia (508) 660-1675 or Kanastasia@risk-strategies.com

· Election of PAC Co-Chair - Nicole Bock was nominated. Elected as new Pac Co-Chair.
· Junior Women's Club of Walpole made a donation of $100 to the Old Post Road PAC.

· Assistant Superintendent, Jean Kenney will be at our next PAC Meeting to talk about the standards' based report card that will be put in place next year. It is VERY different than the past report cards. There are a lot more categories on it, based on the Massachusetts state standards and our own curriculum standards. The new report cards will be implemented in Kindergarten in January and June and then in grades 1-5 for the 2011 school year. Mrs. Kenney will be discussing the reasons for it, what the committee has been working on, and how it will be rolled out.

· Next SpEd PAC Meeting - November 10th at Boyden.

7:46pm meeting adjourned.

Next PAC Meeting will be Wednesday, November 17th, 2010 at 7:00pm. Please join us!

